
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Broz Bar & Grill, Ellsworth, WI 

February 18, 2019 

 

Members Present: Larry Johnson, Jerry Johnson, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Darren Place, 

Jeremy Brookshaw, Sharolyn Johnson, Paul and Leah Frandsen, Kenny Majeski, Kurt, Kyle and 

Cindy Sundquist, Jack O’Neil and Greg Marks.  Guest - Janet Huppert  

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Sheldon Huppert. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 

Sharolyn Johnson, second by Jack O’Neil.  Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Darren Place, second by Sheldon Huppert. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

The club is still trying to get a route in to Bay City.  Jeremy Brookshaw suggested working with 

landowners to open up some new trails there.  Discussion was held on old trails that could 

possibly be resurrected and owners that have property in that area that may be willing to work 

with the club to open up property.  Jack O’Neil and Paul Frandsen are both going to see if they 

can find landowners in that area that would be willing to allow a trail through their property. 

 

Discussion was held on ways to get to the Bluff’s from the East.   

 

Sheldon Huppert suggested the club come up with a priority list of areas to pursue for connecting 

road routes and trails in Pierce County for 2019.  

 

No update on the Doug Borth fundraising opportunity of a Pull at the Pierce County Fairgrounds 

Sept. 6 & 7.  Just a reminder it is out there. 

 

New Business: 

 

Additional County ATV route maps will be needed in 2019.  Discussion was held on if a booth 

should be sponsored at the Pierce County Fair again.  Jack O’Neil suggested the club get a booth 

closer to the Polaris dealer.  Darren Place said the club doesn’t get to pick our spot, the Fair 

Office does.  The club felt last years location on the main drag was a great draw.  Motion by 

Darren Place and seconded by Sheldon Huppert to have the ATV club sponsor a booth at the 

Pierce County Fair again in 2019.  Motion passed.  Motion by Sheldon Huppert and seconded by 

Tina Huppert to get 250 maps printed after the County Board meeting on Tuesday, February 26 

when the latest ATV route requests will be acted on.  Motion passed.  

 

The ATV club needs to figure out what’s needed in the Town of Union regarding signage.  There 

is a new State guide coming out.  The Town of Union gave Jeremy Brookshaw their Ordinance 



which doesn’t follow the State Statute which is confusing to everyone.  Jeremy Brookshaw said 

the signage has to be clear enough that people can follow where they can and can’t be.   

 

Larry Johnson asked if anyone wanted to go to the WATVA meeting on April 12-14 in Steven’s 

Point.  No one was interested.     

 

Larry Johnson has the tickets for the Moose Lodge fundraiser breakfast which is on April 7 from 

9a.m. – 1 p.m.  Sheldon Huppert encouraged people to buy tickets for this.    

 

Member Comments:  

 

The next meeting will be Monday, March 18, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at Beav’s (formerly Dean’s) in 

Plum City.  Motion by Sharolyn Johnson, second by Jerry Johnson, to adjourn the meeting at 

7:05 p.m. Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Sheldon Huppert 

Acting Secretary 


